

**Hazlemere & Chepping Wycombe
Neighbourhood Action Group (NAG)**

**Minutes of Meeting held on Thursday 19th January 2012
at Sir William Ramsay School**

Attendees:

David Onslow	-	Chair/Chepping Wycombe Parish Council
Peter Cartwright	-	Vice Chair / Bucks County Council
David Brown	-	Hazlemere resident
Susan Jacobs	-	Thames Valley Police
Roger Brooks	-	Thames Valley Police
Jean Johnson	-	Chepping Wycombe Parish Council
Robert Kin	-	Flackwell Heath Company Director/Loudwater resident
Sandy Macdiarmid	-	Penn & Tylers Green Residents Society
Alex Slater	-	Wycombe District Council/ Hazlemere Parish Council
Les Willis	-	Chepping Wycombe Parish Council/Loudwater Forum
Richard Mapp	-	Sir William Ramsay School/ Tylers Green resident
David Cresswell	-	Flackwell Heath Neighbourhood Watch

1. Appointment of Minute Taker

David Brown offered to take the Minutes.

2. Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from David Johncock, Carolyn Leonard, Brian Mapletoft and Sgt Andrew Deane.

3. Minutes of Last Meeting (8th December 2011)

An amendment to the Minutes of the last meeting is as follows:

Item 9 sentence 4 of the last meeting minutes needs to be changed to read "Bob Digby is to arrange a joint meeting of Parish Councils covering the intake of the youth club, so that joint funding of the financial shortfall could be considered. This shortfall mainly resulting from the need to fund two social workers at a cost of £10k each". This proposed meeting would be provided with the relevant figures as requested by Jean Johnson.

Action; D Onslow

4a. Matters Arising

4a.1 Article on NAG Membership for FH Grapevine, to be in Feb edition

4a.2 Message sent to Ch Insp Colin Seaton HW TVP 04/01/12 re item 10a on Community Messaging, but no reply has yet been received.

4a.3 NAG Constitution and T of R's sent to Alan Kenyon and Carolyn Leonard re item 8. This has been signed and returned by Carolyn Leonard, but no response from Alan Kenyon. As this has not been progressed, Alan Kenyon will be removed from the distribution list until such time as the Constitution is signed and returned by him.

4b. Items distributed since last meeting

December 8th 2011 Minutes of NAG meeting of 27th Oct sent to Hughenden NAG
December 15th 2011 Minutes of NAG meeting
December 15th 2011 Minutes of NAG meeting of Dec 8th sent to Hughenden NAG
December 21st 2011 December issue of HNPT Newsletter

5. NAG Priorities

5a. Anti Social Behaviour/Criminal Damage

5a.1 ASB on Recreation Ground FH reported 07/01/12,

It was reported that there was glass on the skateboard park in FH, which has been removed and the area is being patrolled.

5a.2 Drug Taking in Rayners Bungalow's Hammersley Lane, Tylers Green reported 08/01/12 – this was not reported to TVP. The site was visited by Sgt Deane, who found the rear door of one bungalow had been forced, and the landlord was informed. The landlord will make the property more secure and it is being inspected regularly. No drugs were found, but lots of broken glass

5a.3 Incident at 52 Sedgmore Road FH Reported 24/12/11 –There had been miscommunications within TVP, but TVP responded very promptly, and visited the resident to calm her fears. As there are no further lines of enquiry to pursue, the matter is closed.

5a.4 Magpie Lane Flackwell Heath, on 4th December, several wheely bins were turned over and their contents distributed, and on 9th December two vehicles were damaged.

5a.5 Christmas Lights in Flackwell Heath - The lights had been tampered with, but as there is no CCTV covering this area or any witness's, TVP have closed the file.

5a.6 David Gresswell reported an article on the Flackwell Heath Web-Site, that contained out of date and inaccurate information, needs to be removed Action: TVP

5a.7 A representative from BCC, CWPC members and TVP will have a meeting with residents of 52 & 54 Magpie Lane to discuss outcomes of the overgrown foliage. Action; CWPC members and TVP

5a.8 Graffiti on the toilets in Flackwell Heath – no actual complaints had been received by the police. An Environmental Visual Audit (EVA) has been completed by the police, the graffiti is not abusive and it is important that when the EVA form has been completed that it is sent to the public safety team at the District Council. Recommendation was to pursue the local residents to clean the graffiti or pass it to the Community Payback team. Action; CWPC /Community Payback

5a.9 Youths gathering outside Budgens in Flackwell Heath defaced an A board notice with "When are we going to get ouring skateboard lights". Action; David Johncock/Carolyn Leonard

5a.10 Ashley Drive recreation ground, Hazlemere had a crowd of youths throwing bottles, the police made them clean up and sweep the area, to make it safe, and this took about one hour in the cold.

5a.11 Police posters have been distributed to the local shops in Hazlemere advising adults not to purchase drink and cigarettes for those under age.

5a.12 A log from the verge was placed in the road of Roberts Ride, Hazlemere and this was hit by a vehicle. So far children from eight families are involved.

5b. Speeding/Road Safety Update

5b.1 Community Speedwatch in Flackwell Heath, will probably re-commence during March/April.

5b.2 Community Speedwatch Hazlemere – sufficient numbers of residents have been gathered, and arrangements are progressing to carry out this process during February/March. These speedwatch arrangements are in addition to the work carried out by the HNPT in all areas. Letter drops have been carried out by the HNPT in Hazlemere and Tylers Green concerning speeding in the area.

5b.3 Brian Mapletoft has requested the cost of a permanent TSID from TVP.

5b.4 Trade Vans parking dangerously in Straight Bit Flackwell Heath – Advice has been given to the foreman/site manager and this parking has now stopped.

5b.5 TVP were questioned why speed checks are made on the downhill section of Treadaway Hill FH, when a lot of the speeding occurs on the uphill section. No explanation was provided as this enforcement is carried out by dedicated police teams.

5c. New NAG Priorities

The chairman requested that thought be given to any new priorities, but the consensus was that the priorities remain as at present, and we will only make changes if any issues are raised by the public.

6. Youth Involvement

6a Hazlemere Youth Club Update – Richard Mapp gave an update. BCC has allowed Sir William Ramsay School to become the landlords, but the youth club requires a separate management committee. A new group of volunteers/committee is being formed as the school wants this venture to succeed.

6b BMX Facilities FH Update – David Johncock confirmed via David Onslow, that the process of raising the required funding is almost complete, and he is waiting for the suppliers final proposals. Work on site should start very soon. Action; David Johncock

7. NAG Membership

There has been no response from any of the articles for potential new members.

8. NAG Funding

8a Chepping Wycombe Parish Council will be presenting a cheque of £250 to the NAG at the annual parish meeting in May, subject to receiving written confirmation on how the money will be spent. The Cheque will go into the TVP account held by Sir William Ramsay School Action; David Onslow/Richard Mapp.

8b Alex Slater has confirmed that he will commit £150 from his next year's Wycombe District Council Ward Community Budget, for the Community Speedwatch equipment

9. Communications Update

9a A NAG Article for the Spring Issue of the CWPC Newsletter is being prepared. Action; David Onslow

9b A Flackwell Heath Residents Association Public Consultation meeting is being held on 21st Jan 2012. This will be a public meeting for residents to comment on their village, and to get interest going . Representatives from the Community Impact for Bucks, Taylor Wimpey, the developers of the Daws Hill Lane site, The FH Library committee, Wycome District and CWPC Council members, will be in attendance, and the HNPT will attend. Loudwater Residents Association will be holding a similar event on 3rd March 2012

9c Community Messaging System. Local Community Messaging will be reinstated shortly, and this will be an item for the next meeting Agenda. Action; David Onslow

10. Any Other Business

10a Unwanted Junk mail in Letterboxes, residents need to contact the relevant organisation or the Mailing Preference Service to get their details removed from data bases. Concern was also expressed that mail is not being pushed fully into letter boxes, indicating that could be no one at home.

10b Residents of Coppice Farm Road, Tylers Green have had police looking notices put on their cars in respect of parking. The Police are not involved, and residents should report any problems to them.

10c TVP staff changes have resulted in a local reorganisation enlarging patrol areas. Initial indications were that there would be very little impact, which has proved not to be the case. This may improve, as there is still one vacancy locally, and there is a Police recruitment drive in progress.

11. Date of Next Meeting

Thursday 1st March 2012, Sir William Ramsay School at 7.30pm.
Thursday 12th April 2012 Sir William Ramsay School at 7.30pm [Provisional]